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Thoughts and perceptions from 

Mayor Justin Hanson  

 

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 
 
Friends, weôve experienced sadness with the death of long-time public servant Jere Hadley.  For 43 years, Mr. 

Hadley served the people of Covington either as Recorder-Treasurer or as Alderman representing District 2.  He 

was well known throughout Tipton County and across the State of Tennessee.  There are so many wonderful 

things we can say about Jere. He was the epitome of a public servant and was willing to give his time and talent 

to our City, youth sports, his church, UT Vols, and especially his family and loved ones.  He loved to tell the 

history of his family in Covington ï and those roots run deep.  He purchased a crepe myrtle and had it placed 

where his parentsô home used to be on West Pleasant Street.  No matter where youôd see Jere, heôd have on a 

UT hat and quite possibly matching shirt and jacket, as well.  His mind was ñsharp as a tackò and he could tell 

you when the airport last blacktopped the runways, when and how the Tipton County Museum came to fruition, 

and when the public works department bought new trucks ï and thatôs just the tip of his mental iceberg!  Jere 

served under six mayors and enjoyed reminiscing about events and milestones from all of those administrations 

ï many times including the month and year things took place. Through it all, he remained loyal and dedicated 

to his job and could account for every penny.  Even after he retired from the Recorder-Treasurer position in 

Covington, he remained interested and available for support.  He was always willing and eager to ñlend an earò 

and ñchew the fatò for new ideas and suggestions. For a couple of years, he and his wife Rosemary ran Hadley 

House ï an antique and furniture store on our square.  He was a true public servant, a wonderful family man, 

and just a good person.  He was in his second term as alderman when he passed away.  Until the end of his life 

on this Earth, he remained engaged, professional, loyal, and trustworthy through everything life threw at him. 

We could use more people like Jere.  He got along with everybody, served people with integrity, and was 

always willing to work through things for a win-win.  We will miss him tremendously.  

 

Even though I was busy at the polls Tuesday, I was eager to take time out to remember my good friend Jere.  I 

not only attended Jereôs memorial service, but was asked by his family to speak about his well-lived life.  I 

thought nothing could have been more coincidental and appropriate to remember Jere on Election Day, as that 

process exemplifies his values, beliefs, and his service to all of us.   In moving forward in my second term as 

your Mayor with great gratitude and appreciation for your support, I want to become more like our friend and 

colleague Jere Hadley.  Jere deliberated on things.  He remained calm, contemplated issues and ideas with deep 

thoughts, was always solution-oriented with his ideas and suggestions, and was always willing to roll up his 

sleeves and get to work.  He enjoyed discussions and was able to bring a voice of reason and respectability into 

every situation.  I will never forget Jere, and am going to work especially hard to continue to make him proud 

and become more like him as we work together over the next four years to do whatôs right and best for everyone 

in the City of Covington.   

                                                                                                                             
 

Justin 
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DEPARTMENTAL TIDBITS  

k̆eeping you up - to- ÉÆÙÊdÜÎÙÍdÜÍÆÙ̃ØdÌÔÎÓÌdÔÓdÎÓdÔÚ×dÈÎÙÞ ̇
 

HUMAN RESOURCES & SPECIAL EVENTS : 

The City of Covington Human Resource Department is responsible for the administration of all Personnel and 

Purchasing activities for the city. The Human Resource Department is located on the 2nd floor of the 

Covington Civic Center. They can be reached by phone (901) 475-7170. For reservations, scheduling, or 

information about special events, please call 901-475-7139 

¶ Applications are accepted ONLY during the time of a posted vacancy. 

¶ You can complete an application and email it to our department through the Contact Us button on our website 

or bring it by our office Monday through Friday 8:00am - 5:00pm.  

 

Career Opportunities 
GIS/IT Coordinator 
Lifeguard 
Police_Dept 
Brush_Loader_Asst_ 

 

Mayor Hanson judged Chili Cooking Contest at Charms 

 

 

 

Charms Personnel Director Tracy Lavelle 

welcomed Mayor Justin Hanson to the 

Covington facility Thursday to be the 

ñofficial taste-testerò of the employee chili 

cooking contest.  Hanson said that this was 

the most delicious job heôs been asked to do 

and he is looking forward to doing this again!  

 
 

PARKS AND RECREATION : 

 

Enrollment is open for YOUTH BASKETBALL and  ADULT BASKETBALL . 

 

COVINGTON AQUATIC CENTER : 

The Covington Aquatic Center offers a six-lane 25 meter recreational and competition covered pool. The pool 

depth is 3 feet in the shallow end and 12 feet at the deep end. The deep end of the pool houses 2 spring boards 

for recreational use. We offer multiple levels of swim lessons for young children through adults.  Water 
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aerobics and other fitness classes are also offered, and it is available for swim fitness.  The pool is equipped for 

those with mobility issues by way of an ADA-compliant fixed lift. This facility  is covered, heated, and open 

all year, and you can purchase just a pool membership for a substantial savings and receive access to all aquatic 

classes.  Our pool is available for private rentals for a variety of activities: such as, scout swim check, birthday 

parties, company outings/parties, and church events. For more detailed rental information, contact Director 

Mack at (901) 476-3734 

 

The Pool is Warm and Water Aerobics is Going Strong ï Come Join US! 

  
 

 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT  

¶ Keep up with CFD on our Facebook Page. 

¶ Please report ANY fire safety concerns you have to the Covington Fire Department at 901-476-2578.  

For emergencies, dial 911.  To learn more about CFD operations, click here.   

 

¶ COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT  

¶ Covington Police Department urges all residents to report suspicious activity.  Allow trained safety 

personnel to decipher information and handle potentially dangerous situations ï better yet, prevent them 

from happening!  HELP US HELP YOU!  Here are contacts for your convenience: 

o Covington Police Department ï 901-475-1261 or 901-476-0243 blewis@covingtontn.com 

o Tipton County Sherriffôs Dept. - 901-475-3300 sheriff@tiptonco.com 

o Central Dispatch ï 901-475-4300 
 

TBI Tips : 

We welcome tips about possible criminal activity in Tennessee. Our employees will review 

tips as soon as possible and, if appropriate, forward them for further follow -up. Please include 

your contact information in case we  have question s or would like to contact you.  Please 

note: You may remain anonymous, but information received may be incomplete for follow -up 

and investigative purposes. Tips that result in the capture of any of TBI's Top Ten Most 

Wanted  may be eligible for reward money.  BY PHONE: 1-800 -TBI -FIND .  BY EMAIL:  Click Here     
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CODES:  

¶ In the City of Covington, businesses operated from a home/residence are required to apply to the Board 

of Zoning Appeals for review and approval. The applications are on the City website and also available 

in the Department of Code Compliance office located on the second floor in Covington City Hall.  You 

may call 901-476-7191 ext. 146 or email planning.building@covingtontn.com to schedule an 

appointment for assistance with this process. For additional information you may look in the Covington 

Municipal Zoning Ordinance which is located on the City website.  A City and County business license 

may also be required ï depends on the type of business.   

¶ If you know of any violations or what you think is a violation of the City of Covington 

codes/ordinances, please contact the Department of Code Compliance at 901-476-7191 ext 146 or email.  

WE NEED your assistance with ensuring our City is a safe, clean place to live, work and play and 

greatly appreciate the input from our citizens.    
 

The Dept. of Code Compliance has responsibility for enforcing all construction codes and zoning  

regulations adopted by the City.  

Phone: 901-476-7191 Ext. 146   Fax: 901-476-5056 

Email: planning.building@covingtontn.com 

MUSEUM :  

 

Reception was held at Museum for Authors & Artisans  

  

 
The reception was to honor all who have taught 

classes, sold items in the gift store, and/or served 

as presenters/guides for various events throughout 

the year. The 2019 Artist in Residence, Debra 

Howze (R), was also introduced and welcomed.   
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mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com
http://www.covingtontn.com/zoning-maps-and-regulations.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/zoning-maps-and-regulations.html
mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com
mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com
http://www.covingtontn.com/museum.html


 
 

 

 



COVINGTON PUBLIC WORKS:   

 

¶ Leaves raked into piles and windrows will be picked up by the City using vacuum machines. 

¶ Please donôt place Yard waste in drainage ditches, on the street, or on a side walk. 

¶ Yard waste should be placed at least five feet away from potential obstacles such as mail boxes, fences, 

walls, water meters, telephone connection boxes and parked cars so our machines can get to it.  

¶ Building debris, such as lumber, plaster, roofing, brickbats and other debris from construction, repair 

remodeling or demolition of any building or appurtenance, will not be removed by the City. The owner 

must cause such material to be privately moved. 

 

Look for our new Please Donôt Litter signs and help us KEEP OUR CITY CLEAN and BEAUTIFUL!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

The offices at Covington 

City Hall will be closed 

on  November 12 in 

observation of  

Veterans Day  
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